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Lohr, Edward

From: Lohr, Edward
Sent: Tuesday, September 04, 2018 2:31 PM
To: 'gfettus@nrdc.org'
Subject: Update on Petition for Rulemaking 50-103

Dear Mr. Fettus, 
 

This e-mail provides an update to your petition for rulemaking (PRM) which requested that the Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) amend its regulations related to combustible gas control (PRM-50-103). 
 
The notice of receipt for your petition was published in the Federal Register on January 5, 2012 (77 FR 
441).  As noted in the notice of receipt, the NRC deferred review of the petition until the recommendations 
related to the Fukushima Task Force Report were complete.  This action has been completed and the NRC is 
beginning to evaluate the issues raised in your petition. 
 
You can monitor the docket for your petition on the Federal rulemaking Web site, http://www.regulations.gov, 
by searching on Docket ID NRC-2011-0189. The Federal rulemaking Web site allows you to receive alerts 
when changes or additions occur in a docket folder. To subscribe: 1) navigate to the docket folder (NRC-
2011-0189); 2) click the “E-mail Alert” link; and 3) enter your e-mail address and select how frequently you 
would like to receive e-mails (daily, weekly, or monthly). The NRC also tracks petitions for rulemaking actions 
at: https://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/doc-collections/rulemaking-ruleforum/petitions-by-year/2011/. 
 
Please feel free to contact me at Edward.Lohr@nrc.gov or (301) 415-0253 if you have questions or concerns. 

 
Ed Lohr 
Health Physicist 
Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
 


